Bradworthy CP School 
Friday 22nd May 2009

Dear Parents,

Its hard to believe that we’ve already reached another break. 

We’ve had a really busy, and very positive, few weeks and I’m sure that the children are delighted to have a week off.

It’s a good opportunity for us to gather ourselves ahead of a long and very packed second half term and I know that we are all looking forward to all of the things that we will be involved in.

If you didn’t see the dates on our last newsletter you can find them on the “School News” page of our web-site.

Residential Trips
We had a fantastic time on the Year 3 Trip to South Devon this week.

The children were amazingly well behaved and so grown up in their attitude that it was hard to believe that they were only seven and eight years old. 

Many of the children were travelling away from home for the first time and I was incredibly proud of them throughout the visit. I think that everyone had a great time and I know that all of the children got a tremendous amount from the experience.

We visited Paignton Zoo, Kent’s Cavern, The Living Coast and Woodlands Theme Park. We also went to the cinema and 10 Pin Bowling.

I’m sure that the children in Year 4 are looking forward to their visit to Penzance and that Years 5 and 6 to their five day trip to London in July.

Sports News

We had two football teams at the Bideford Area Rally on Monday and despite the fact that we didn’t have any success the children did their best and I know that they had a good afternoon out.

We started our Year 5/6 Kayaking club last Friday evening and we had a great time getting wet on the canal at Bude.

A Year 5/6 sailing club will be running again after half term.

Children in Year 6 will get the opportunity to go hill walking on Dartmoor during the second half of the Summer Term leading up to their participation in a 16 mile “Ten Tors Dartmoor Challenge”. 

Amongst other things the Summer Term will involve an Athletics Club, cricket matches, the end of the football and netball seasons, a tennis club and our annual Sports Day.

I know that the children will become fully involved in all of these activities and will get a lot from them.

Kitchen Vacancy

Our school kitchens continue to go from strength to strength and as a result of the high number of meals which we are serving each day we have a job vacancy for a kitchen assistant, term time only.
We are offering10 hours each week which are broken down as follows:

Monday

5 hours ( 9.30am – 2.30pm)

Tuesday

1 hour ( 12.30pm – 1.30pm)

Wednesday
1 hour ( 12.30pm – 1.30pm)

Thursday 
1 hour (12.30pm – 1.30pm )

Friday

2 hours ( 12.00pm – 2.00pm )

The duties will include the assistance of our kitchen manager in the preparation of meals, serving out, washing up and some administrative duties under the supervision of our kitchen manager.
The job will be offered at pay scale grade A6 and at a pay rate of £6.39 per hour (pay award pending) and will be temporary for 12 months, when it will be reviewed on the basis of the number of pupils who are staying for dinner each day.  
Full training will be given.  Uniform is provided.  The appointed person will be expected to undertake relevant food hygiene training to obtain the necessary certificates.

If you would like to apply for this vacancy please do so by letter, addressed to me at school (including the details of at least one person who is willing to provide a reference for you) before the closing date which is on Wednesday 3rd June 2009.

If you would like to discuss the position please feel free to get in touch.

Summer Fayre

I hope that you received the programme for the up-coming Summer Fayre yesterday and that your child/children will want to take part in as many categories as possible.

We hold this event every other year and it is always a great success, especially two years ago when there was a record entry.

I would like to thank Anne Williams and our PTA for their hard work in organising this event.
As I’ve already said we have a busy Half Term ahead of us and we very much look forward to seeing you in school, and out of school, in support of the many things that we will be doing with the children.
Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
